
 

 

 

 

 

 

JANUARY       NEWSLETTER 
 

Peace United Church of Christ  9123 Aboite Center Rd    260-432-8290 
 

PEACE CHURCH WEBSITE:-WWW.PEACEUCC.NET 
E-MAIL ADDRESS:-PEACEUCC@FRONTIER.COM 

 

Adult Sunday school 9:00 a.m.          
 Worship 10:15 a.m. 

 

Pastor's Page  

Going Deeper 
 

 The spiritual writer Sue Bender in her book Everyday Sacred writes, “We all need a 
certain amount of fallow time…watching the grass grow, sitting on the hillside, staring out 
the window daydreaming.  When we don’t have it, there is a deeper intelligence that won’t 
come forth.” 
 One of the gifts of a vocation in pastoral ministry, and one that the United Church of 
Christ offers its leaders is the possibility of Sabbatical time, a time set apart, where we can 
renew our calling to ministry, delve into a deeper subject of knowledge, simply rest, and 
refocus our energies for this work of leading.  Having been in ministry since I was ordained 
in 1998, I have never been anywhere that I had a chance to take a Sabbatical and I find myself 
deeply grateful and a little overwhelmed by the generosity that Peace is offering in allowing 
me the space for this time of reflection. 
 I will step out of the pulpit on April 15th and return to it on July 29th and in between 
have planned three silent retreats at GilChrist Retreat Center, a guided reading list, and have 
entered into a relationship with a spiritual director, who happens to be one of the women I 
credit with calling me into ministry in the first place when I was twenty years old.   
 You’ll be hearing more about this sojourn, of course.  The Pastoral Relations 
Committee has been working hard at determining making sure that pulpit supply and 
pastoral care will be in place in my absence, and Pastor Nikki will be here as well.  We’ll talk 
about that together and if you have any questions Mike Krouse, board chair, and Bill Hogg, 
PRC chair are happy to talk to you. 
 But for now, I’d invite you to consider the ways in which you already welcome 
Sabbath into your lives.  What rituals do you have for setting aside the busy day-to-day 
activities to carve out holy time?   
 As I contemplate this time of deliberate Sabbatical, I am praying for our church, 
 for my parishioners so that together this can be a time of growth and renewal for us all. 
 
Blessings, 
Pastor Christen 
       
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Good News from the PRC 

 

 The PRC is pleased to announce that Pastor Christen will be taking a sabbatical next year.  As 

you may recall, Pastor Christen’s call agreement from 2010 included three months of sabbatical after 

five years of service as our pastor.  Additionally, clergy are urged to take a week of vacation both 

before and after a sabbatical.  Taking this into account, the PRC and Pastor Christen have scheduled 

April 15
th

 as Christen’s last Sunday in the pulpit before she begins a week of vacation.  Following her 

vacation, Pastor Christen will spend the next three months immersed in sabbatical, after which she will 

enjoy a week of vacation before returning to the office on Tuesday, July23rd.   

 

 You may wonder why the PRC brings enthusiasm rather than sadness to the news that our 

pastor will not be among us for three and a half months.  Our enthusiasm springs from all the good 

things that we expect sabbatical to bring to both Christen and our Peace community.  Sabbatical is a 

setting aside time for Christen to shift gears in order to rest, disengage, study, reflect, and travel, after 

which she can return to us refreshed and renewed in body, mind, and spirit.  Sabbatical is more than a 

vacation, instead, it is a chance for Christen to receive spiritual nourishment, to deepen her relationship 

with God, herself, and her family.  It is a time when she can attend, rather than lead worship, and when 

she can study without having to immediately plan a sermon.  Sabbatical is also a positive time for the 

Peace community.  We will have an opportunity to listen to new voices and to consider new 

possibilities for ministry.  And, much like during the Advent season, we will share the joyous 

expectation of our refreshed and renewed Pastor Christen returning to us. 

 

 I’m sure that this announcement is raising questions that you are eager to have answered.  The 

PRC and Board will provide a sabbatical question and answer brochure for that very purpose.  Even 

better, we plan to hold a congregational meeting after church on January 7
th

 to provide further 

information and answer questions.  Until then, please share our excitement.  Sabbatical is one of the 

marks of a strong and healthy congregation.  We are thrilled that the Peace community can offer this 

worthwhile experience to pastor Christen. 

 

Bill Hogg 

On behalf of the PRC 

 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 

   BOARD REPORTS FOR 2017  

 

   Peace Church congregational business meeting will be held on Sunday, 

   February 11th following the worship service. Board reports need to be 

   submitted to Susan in the church office by January 16th.  Please  

   type and have copy ready or email to peaceucc@frontier.com as an  

   attachment. Your help in getting these reports in on time is greatly  

   appreciated. Please call Susan at 432-8290 if you have any questions.   

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS OF THE FAMILY 
Please keep the following friends and families in your prayers:  
 
June Walcott, fell and broke her hip, she had surgery on Tuesday and is now waiting to go into Rehab. 
Dan and June are wintering in Florida. 
 
Diane West's sister, Sherryl Vanner, who recently had a stroke and is recovering at Rehad Hospital here 
in Fort Wayne. 
 
Continuing Prayers: The Family of  Deb and Matt Kelly, Spencer and Kelsey Brattain, Vivian Albert,  

And we hold in prayer all those concerns that remain unspoken... 

 
"These Days" devotional books for January, February, March are on the side table at the 

back of the sanctuary.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

LADY CLEO'S FIFTH TUESDAY DINNER OUT 

January 30th @ 6:30pm 

AT CHOPS STEAK AND SEAFOOD 

On West Jefferson  

Sign-up sheet is in the Fellowship Hall next to the kitchen. 

 

 

Peace Church Mission Statement: 
Peace United Church of Christ is a family of God's people who strives daily to demonstrate 
Christian witness in the community by celebrating worship, learning and teaching, caring for 
others and seeking justice and peace.  As an open and affirming congregation, our door is open to 
all. 

 
Pastor: Christen Pettit Miller       
Associate Pastor / Director of Christian Education: Nikki Shaw    
Administrative Assistant: Susan Tite 
Organist: Dennis Bowman 
Director of Celebration Choir: Jan Reams 
Director of Angelus Bells: Rochelle Starnes 
Director of Children’s Music: Lorie Krouse & Bekki Vail     
Children’s Nursery School Director: Tonja Ashton 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwith_2B47rRAhWFiFQKHbLIC5sQjRwIBw&url=https://www.dreamstime.com/stock-photography-steak-dinner-image26994292&psig=AFQjCNE40tn0eOUUhrzKupugdH0sA0rFUg&ust=1484247481620761


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Peace Youth, Children and Christian Education News 
 

New Year, Same Resolution 
 

 There is a certain excitement around being engaged in ministry, in theology, in classes 
both at seminary and here with our kids and adults. Excited people like me tend to want to 
share their insights and discoveries. I imagine many teachers feel this excitement. No, I 
imagine everyone feels this excitement. Ever read a book you loved, seen a movie that moved 
you, watched a show that made you belly laugh, been to a museum that blew your mind? 
What’s the first thing you want to do after such an experience? You want to get everyone you 
know and love to read, see, and experience what you just experienced. That’s the kind of 
excitement that comes with work in ministry. 
 I think a similar excitement exists around the Christmas story. Go! Tell! There’s so 
much to be expectant and joyful about. Choirs of angels! Magi bearing gifts! Hiding from 
King Herod who knew too well what kind of power this baby would have, even if Herod 
misunderstood how the Christ Child would come to wield that power. It must have been 
with great urgency that the first shepherd witnesses told their story about that baby. I 
imagine they wanted everyone to share their level of excitement. But how was their message 
received? 
 Excitement, it turns out, is not something we can always successfully transmit to 
others. We can try, and we should try, to explain and share our joy. But it’s out of our hands 
whether the people we are teaching and preaching to share that joy. That’s God’s work. 
That’s the work of the Holy Spirit. That’s the work of the living Christ.  

So, even with a new year ahead, a clean calendar I can fill with adult Sunday school 
classes and children’s church and Vacation Bible School and youth group, even though I 
want to teach and transmit my own excitement, directly into the hearts and minds of our 
community here, I have to stick to the one resolution minsters must always keep and renew, 
year-over-year. I must resolve to testify to the joy I feel in Christ. I must resolve to witness to 
the learning I’ve had in my studies. I must be present for the lessons I might learn from those 
I minster with and to, and who ultimately minister to me. I cannot make anyone feel the 
power of the Christ message as I feel it. But I can walk with them as that power unfolds in 
their lives, in its own way. That’s the call each of us, as the priesthood of believers, must 
answer. This year, as every year, let us walk together in Christ, trusting in God’s ability to be 
present to each of us in the way we most need.  

 
Happy, blessed New Year, 
Pastor Nikki 
Director of Christian Education 
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Children’s Church 

 We’ve worked through the Advent lessons and will resume classes on January 7. Ask 
your kids what they are learning in children’s church! 

 
Youth News 

 NEXT MEETING: January 7, 11:30-1 at church. We’ll discuss mindfulness and 
detaching ourselves from social media, school, stress. Look for an email to go out to 
youth families to sign up to bring food to share during our youth meeting. 

 We had a wonderful time wrapping gifts for the kids of Crossroad. It was our best-
attended year, yet. Thanks to the youth and adults who were a part of this important 
and joy-making mission. 

 We are working on volunteer opportunities with Community Harvest Food Bank, The 
Rescue Mission, and Animal Care and Control. Look for news about these 
opportunities to come via email, the web site, Facebook, and upcoming newsletters. 

 
Adult Sunday School 

 NEXT MEETING: January 7, 9 am, youth room/adult Sunday school room. We will 
resume our classes and discussion of Walter Brueggemann’s book, “The Bible Makes 
Sense.” We’ll recap and explore chapters 1-4. 

 

 

 

Head Ushers for January: Bill & Joyce Blosser 

GREETERS:        SCRIPTURE READER: 
Jan. 7    Nancy Hudson & LeAnn Doll   Jan. 7     Paul McGrath 
Jan. 14   Carl & Sarah Huber    Jan. 14   Lorie Krouse  
Jan. 21   The Sennett Family    Jan. 21   Larry Hoyle  
Jan. 28   Larry & Stephanie Hoyle   Jan. 28   Carrie Norton 
 
INFANT CARE      ACOLYTES FOR JANUARY 
Jan. 7   John Paul Rivera              Peace Youth   
Jan. 14  Jane Thomas       
Jan. 21  Kim Brown          
Jan. 28  Ann Frellick        
 
       
OFFERING COUNTERS 
 Jan. 7  Mike Krouse & Marilyn Nussbaum 
 Jan. 14 Bev Haupert & Larry Hoyle 
 Jan. 21  George Bartling & Risë Vandenburg 
 Jan. 28  Joyce Blosser & Kim Brown  



 

 

 

 

 

 

January~~~Birthdays 
      
Larry Hoyle  9     
Kathy Salzmann 12     
Dave Matson 21 
Jon Vucich  21     
Vivian Albert 24 
Stephanie Mallory 27     
John A. Roth  29 
John-Paul Rivera 30 
Shelli Vucich 31  
 
 
 

 

Name Title Contact Info 

Bill Blosser Facilities Chair 260-432-7005 
wlbns@yahoo.com 

Kim Brown Treasurer 260-437-4015 
dandkbrown715 @msn.com 

Rise Vandenburg Pastor Relations Rep 260-436-2827 
teachrv@juno.com 

Sarah Huber Financial Secretary 260-672-8400 
sehuber10@gmail.com 

Gary Dexheimer Mission Chair 206-436-1954 
Garyd8949@aol.com 

Michael Krouse President 260-436-6205 
mkrouse@comcast.net 

Paul McGrath Recording Secretary 260-438-2432 
dadmcg53@gmail.com 

Karen Masterson Congregational Life 
Chair 

260-436-1704 
karenam@comcast.net 

Christen Pettit-
Miller 

Pastor 260-338-2913 
cpettitmiller@comcast.net 

This table will be included in all future newsletters. 
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“Soup”er Bowl Sunday 

February 4th 
Our annual Chili Cook-Off &“Soup”er lunch will be after service 

this year. 

So, get out your favorite chili & soup recipes to share & vote for 

your favorite! 

We are also looking at ways to offer to-go options for those who 

cannot stay but wants to have a nice, warm, homemade 

dinner at home for the big game. 

Look for more details in the weekly bulletin. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

The children are overly excited about the Christmas Season.  They have 
experienced the first snow fall of the season and enjoyed the wreath and 
Christmas tree displayed by the church.  Some of them spent special times 
with family at VIP days, making cookies and singing songs. 
 
¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ά¢ƘŜ aƛǘǘŜƴ ¢ǊŜŜέ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 
project.  We were able to donate lots of mittens to the children at a Head 
Start program here in Fort Wayne.    
 
The cookie dough fundraiser was another big success this year.  Thank you 
to everyone that purchased cookies.   
 
Classes resume January 8th and the New Year brings colder weather and 
playing inside.   At the end of January the children and staff will 
participate in PJ and Pancake days with bedtime stories read by Renee 
Moore.  We will also begin registration for the 2018-2019 school year on 
January 24.  Please let your friends and family know. 
 

Tonja Ashton 

Director 
 

Happy New 
Year!!! 

 
Praise be to the God 
and Father  of our 
Lord Jesus Christ! 
In his great mercy 

he has given us new 
birth  into a living 
hope through the 
resurrection of  

Jesus Christ from 

the dead. 
1 Peter 1:3 

https://www.thoughtco.com/god-the-father-701152
https://www.thoughtco.com/god-the-father-701152
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https://www.thoughtco.com/what-does-the-bible-say-about-new-birth-700358

